
Notice of Public Hearing 
STATE OF ALASKA 

Alaska Oil and Gas Conservation Commission 
 
Re: Docket Number: CO-25-014 
 Sundry Application and Reporting Requirements for Well Work Operations 
 
On its own motion the Alaska Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (AOGCC) will hold a 
hearing to propose a Conservation Order creating a single sundry matrix waiving and modifying 
certain requirements of 20 AAC 25.280 Workover Operations, concerning Applications for Sundry 
Approvals and Reports of Sundry Well Operations for wells in the following fields and pools: 

Prudhoe Bay Field, Prudhoe Bay Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Pt. McIntyre Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Stump Island Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Lisburne Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Niakuk Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, West Beach Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, North Prudhoe Bay Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Midnight Sun Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Aurora Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Borealis Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Polaris Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Schrader Bluff Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Raven Oil Pool 
Prudhoe Bay Field, Put River Oil Pool 
Milne Point Field, Kuparuk River Oil Pool 
Milne Point Field, Schrader Bluff Oil Pool 
Milne Point Field, Sag River Oil Pool 
Nikaitchuq Field, Schrader Bluff Oil Pool 
Oooguruk Field, Oooguruk-Kuparuk Oil Pool 
Oooguruk Field, Oooguruk-Nuiqsut Oil Pool 
Oooguruk Field, Oooguruk-Torok Oil Pool 
Endicott Field, Endicott Oil Pool 
Endicott Field, Eider Oil Pool 
Endicott Field, Ivishak Oil Pool 
Endicott Field, Alapah Oil Pool 
Northstar Field, Northstar Oil Pool 

 
A public hearing on the matter has been tentatively scheduled for September 25, 2025, at 10:00 
a.m.  The hearing, which may be changed to full virtual, if necessary, will be held in the AOGCC 
hearing room located at 333 West 7th Avenue, Anchorage, AK 99501.  The audio call in 
information is (907) 202 7104 Conference ID: 197 432 595#.  Anyone who wishes to participate 
remotely using MS Teams video conference should contact Ms. Coldiron at least two business 
days before the scheduled public hearing to request an invitation for the MS Teams. To request 
that the tentatively scheduled hearing be held, a written request must be filed with the AOGCC no 
later than 4:30 p.m. on August 15, 2025. 



 
If a request for a hearing is not timely filed, the AOGCC may issue an order without a hearing.  To 
learn if the AOGCC will hold the hearing, call (907) 793-1223 after August 18, 2025. 
 
In addition, written comments regarding this application may be submitted to the AOGCC, at 333 
west 7th Avenue, Anchorage, AK 99501 or samantha.coldiron@alaska.gov. Comments must be 
received no later than 4:30 p.m. on August 28, 2025, except that, if a hearing is held, comments 
must be received no later than the conclusion of the September 25, 2025, hearing. 
 
If, because of a disability, special accommodations may be needed to comment or attend the 
hearing, contact Samantha Coldiron, at (907) 793-1223, no later than September 17, 2025. 
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